
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 
A meeting of the Legislative Committee was called to order by Chairman Antoine on Monday, 
June 6, 2022 at 6:43 P.M.  

Members present: Antoine, Coenen, Moore, and Thiele. 
 
Also present: Mayor Penterman, Ald. DeCoster, Eggleston, Kilgas, Schell, Atty. Davidson, 

DPW/Eng. Neumeier, Planner Stephenson, and interested citizens. 
 

1. Correspondence - None. 

2. Discussion Topics. 
a. Review of Municipal Code 17.32(3)(c) Accessory parking and storage. 

The Common Council has directed staff to bring section 17.32(3)(c) “the driveway 
ordinance” back to Legislative Committee for discussion. The current Ordinance requires 
driveways in the front yard to be no wider than the width of the garage. Residents of the 
City have been installing a side yard parking area along the garage for storage of 
recreational and other vehicles. With the frequency of requests for a side yard parking area 
increasing, City staff contacted neighboring municipalities regarding how they oversee the 
side yard parking issue. A summary of the findings was provided. City staff feels it would 
be better to permit the construction of side parking areas and driveway expansions with 
some limitations. Discussion was held on the specifics of the ordinance. 
 
Motion by Thiele, seconded by Moore to allow interested residents to speak on this matter. 
All members voted aye. 
Motion carried. 
 
Kamy Hopfensperer, 3461 Gray Squirrel Lane, Kaukauna stated she would like to see the 
driveway size and aprons larger. 
 
Committee members directed staff to devise reasonable specifications on the size of 
driveways and aprons and bring back to the Plan Commission for review first and then back 
to the Legislative Committee for approval. 

 
3. General Matters – None. 

4. Adjourn. 

  Motion by Thiele, seconded by Moore to adjourn.  
  All members voted aye. 
  Motion carried. 
 
 Meeting adjourned at 7:01p.m. 
 
Sally Kenney, Clerk 


